
 

March 18, 2015 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby 
called the meeting to order.  Forbes was absent.  The meeting was officially noticed.  
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the March 4th, 2015 meeting minutes.  Frank 
seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Sam Heeg gave the EMS report.  March 21 is their fundraiser.  They will be having 
extrication training on June 27 at the Town Hall.  The Nekoosa Fire Department would 
like the EMS to man a Rehab trailer that would be used at fire calls throughout the 
area.  They would be monitoring and taking care of the firefighters at the scene.  There 
would be an EMS member on call at all times to move the trailer.  They will get more 
information. 
 

Tom Grygo presented the Board some revisions and amendments to the zoning 
ordinance to review.  There are some things that need to be changed and they would 
like to add non-metallic mining to the zoning ordinance.  It will be on the next agenda 
after the Board has had time to review the changes. 
 
The Town received a letter from the Wisconsin Utility Tax Association.  The 
membership fee would be $100 a year.  The Town will contact the Towns Association 
to see if it would be something that would be a benefit. 
 
Passineau made a motion to donate $200 to the Wisconsin Rapids School Safety Patrol 
out of Danny Forbes donation fund.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Lorelei Fuehrer gave the building inspector’s report.  A person would like to buy the 
building in front of Deer Trail Park Campground.  They would like to remodel it and 
start a sign business.  It is zoned a residential property.  It would have to go to the 
Plan Commission to look at having it possibly re-zoned.  
 
Billie Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report.   
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable’s report.  He is going to start enforcement on April 1st 
on properties that have complaints and need to be cleaned up.  Dave will check 
Strangfield’s on Hollywood Road.  John Sweet’s court was adjourned until June due to 
health issues.  Leo Piatz’s trial is scheduled for next week.  The Town received a letter 
from Dean Folts regarding his property. 
 
Correspondence was read.   
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Passineau seconded it.  Motion 
passed. 
 
Town Books were audited 
 
Frank made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed.  The 
meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


